MINUTES – MONDAY – APRIL 5, 2021
FOREST CITY BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING
__________________________________________________________


President Cost called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call taken: Present – President Nick Cost, V.P. Bernie Scalzo, Council Members Joann Matarese, Chris DeGonzague, Robert Lesjack, Amy Bean, Tracey Lazier, Mayor Glinton, Solicitor McAndrew & Secretary/Treas. Vannan. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (specific to agenda items)

President Cost opened the floor for public comment.

Stephanie Sojka-Reisch and Paul Kalasinski, representing the F.C. Area Neighborhood Watch, citing a recent incident where a death went unnoticed. Please be a good neighbor, if you notice anything unusual, please report. The police are able to do “wellness” visits to check on the elderly or anyone living alone who you may not have seen lately.  President Cost added, “This was the second death in a month, so please look out for your neighbors.”

Ms. Sojka-Reisch also expressed her concerns about the kids, 11 to 13, running all over with no apparent adult supervision and feels that this is a “real problem”.  Know that you can call 911 for an officer to be dispatched if there is a problem.
Councilwoman Bean asked if the group is looking for volunteers to join. Ms. Sojka-Reisch responded that the meetings are open to the public. The group wants people to just know what to do. “See something, say something!  I have requested signs but due to COVID things have been held up, also the group is waiting for the weather to break.”

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATION: (Joann Matarese)
Councilwoman Matarese motioned to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from 3.1.21. Councilman DeGonzague seconded. All replied aye, motion carried.

Councilwoman Matarese motioned to approve the March 2021 Treasurer’s Reports and approve all disbursements for March 2021. Councilman DeGonzague seconded. Roll call vote taken -7 to 0 in favor, motion carried, disbursements approved. 

Councilwoman Matarese made a motion to use approximately $600 for supplies for the Dog Park at Babe Ruth Park. She planned to order agility training equipment, balls & pull toys for both small and large dog areas. Councilman Scalzo seconded the motion. Roll call vote 6 in favor, one opposed. (Councilwoman Bean was the opposing vote).

PUBLIC WORKS: (President Cost)

The Public Works reports for March 2021 was distributed. $332 collected for recycling donations.  Removal of snow, plowing, and the receipt of road salt dominated the report.  3rd Floor kitchen work included painting, installation of sink & SS tables. Salt/Cinder mix purchased by Vandling totaled $65 for end of February.
Two bids were presented for the purchase of a new truck. One from Sherwood for a 2021 GMC Sierra 2500 - $20,917, the other from Gibbons Ford for a 2022 Ford F-350 - $20,329.  Both are CoStar vendors so bids could be accepted without advertising. Neither includes upfitting for the plow equipment. That would be priced for the next meeting.  Councilman Scalzo made a motion to go with Gibbons at almost $600 less and a year newer. Councilwoman Lazier seconded the motion. Roll call vote was seven in favor, none opposed. 

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS: (Robert Lesjack)

Councilman Lesjack reported that the sink and Stainless-Steel counters/tables were installed in the 3rd floor kitchen. The wall board is installed and the painting is complete.  “Thank you to Bob & Wally for a job well done. We’re ready now to order the refrigerator.” Councilman Lesjack presented several options, Lowe’s prices ranged from $529 to $749. Home Depot’s prices ranged from $674 to $746. Stainless-Steel was preferred. He made a motion to purchase the Whirlpool at $746. Councilwoman Lazier seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken. Six members in favor, one opposed (Councilman DeGonzague was the opposing vote). The motion carried.

Councilman Lesjack asked for volunteers for a committee to work on the Rental Agreement for use of the Hall and help to determine the price that should be charged. Councilwoman Lazier & Bean agreed to help.  They will report their progress at the next meeting. 

Councilman Lesjack reported that leaks from the roof had affected the ceiling in the hall which will need to be repaired after the roof work is completed.  The bids for the roof are not ready yet but should be coming in soon, KBA is working on it.
COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: (Amy Bean)

The activity reports from Eastwick Solutions for February 2021 reported.  Councilwoman Bean announced that “Easter on Main” Celebration on March 31 was successful with a turn-out of about 175 children. Thank you to all the volunteers.

A Memorial Day Parade will be held on May 31 with a 10:30 start and an 11:00 service to be held on the Wm Penn Apartments lawn at the Doughboy Memorial.

Discussion is ongoing about a $5K grant from LHVA with a $5K match to be used for a marketing brochure or pamphlet. Forest City and Carbondale will coordinate this effort. Councilwoman Bean asked council to consider hiring a Grant-writer to work six to eight hours a month. She contacted Bobbi Jo at the Susq.Co. Housing & Redevelopment Authority who recommended she contact PA Downtown Center for assistance. Councilwoman Bean put a call into them and is waiting for a call-back.  
Eastwick Solutions and members of the Action Team will be hosting an “Outdoor Town vision Workshop” at Kennedy Park Saturday, May 1 at 1 p.m. All are welcome.
PARKS & RECREATION: (Tracey Lazier)

Councilwoman Lazier announced the 1st Kennedy Park Vendor Market for 2021 is set for April 18 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. and every 3rd Sunday of the month through October 2021.  Vendor applications are available on the borough’s website – www.forestcityborough.com 
Councilwoman Lazier made a motion to purchase a stove for the Kennedy Park kitchen, price not to exceed $600.  Councilman Scalzo seconded the motion. All voted yes in a roll call. Motion carried. Ms. Vannan will check what’s available at Home Depot and Lowe’s.  Parks & Rec are anxious to get the stove in before the first vendor market. Rather than having it delivered, Bob & Wally will be asked to pick it up as soon as it’s available. The refrigerators have been turned on to store concession items that require refrigeration.
The water will be turned on and bathrooms open this week.

Councilwoman Lazier offered a motion to purchase Anti-fatigue mats for the Kennedy Park kitchen. The price for four mats would be between $300 to $400. Councilman DeGonzague seconded the motion. A roll call vote found seven in favor, none opposed. The purchase was approved.

The first vendor market is scheduled for April 18 from 10 to 4, so concession items will be purchased over the next few weeks. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT/SAFETY & HEALTH: (C. DeGonzague/B. Scalzo)

Councilman Scalzo had nothing to report and handed the floor to Councilman DeGonzague. Councilman DeGonzague announced that COVID vaccines will be available at the Wayne Memorial site in Forest City and in Carbondale.  Appointments are available.
MAYOR’S REPORT: (Mayor Christopher Glinton)
March 2021 Police Report and the Vandling invoice for April patrols were distributed. 
Mayor Glinton announced that the Forest City Police Department received a letter from the PA Chiefs of Police Association for “Certification on Safe Policing for Communities”. This recognition qualifies F.C. Police to receive federal grants for three (3) years from this date (2/28/21).

Mayor Glinton signed a Proclamation recognizing April 2021 as “PA 811 Safe Digging Month”. The Proclamation will be forwarded to PA One Call and posted on the Mayor’s page on the Borough website.
Drug Take-Back scheduled for April 24 at the F.C. Emergency/Fire Building from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT: (Melissa McAndrew, Esq.) 

Solicitor McAndrew announced that she had reviewed the updated Police Operating Policies Manual and will pass it on to council for review. A resolution approving the Manual will be presented at the May meeting for Council members to vote on.
NEW BUSINESS: (President Cost)

House Bill #667 was distributed to council for their review. The bill includes adding part-time officers to the benefits provided by the borough for full-time officers and could prove to be a financial hardship for many small communities.  A letter will be created expressing the concerns over the cost of this and how it will impact on local police departments totally funded by local tax dollars.

A Snow Committee was formed to look at the problems with cars left on the street in a snow storm, plowing roads & alleys, the impact it has on Borough equipment and generally how to improve winter road maintenance.  President Cost asked Councilmen Scalzo and DeGonzague to work with him on this.

CORRESPONDENCE: (President Cost)

2019 Recycling Performance Grant award will be $3,205.07, approved 3/2/21, will be deposited in the Borough General Fund account on April 1.

Complaint about a sign on private property on North Main Street. Research indicates that this is a “Freedom of Speech” issue and the borough has no options. A response letter from the Chief of Police confirms the same. The individual has been asked to take it down and refuses. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS or QUESTIONS: (President Cost)
President Cost opened the floor for comment:
Resident Jason Obelenus recommends that the borough reach out to the state and voice their concerns on how this will impact on the Community.  President Cost agreed and replied, “We plan to do that, thank you.”
Paul Daugevelo announced that four (4) Holiday Light strands have been ordered as well as Snowflakes for the poles.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: (President Cost)
President Cost asked for volunteers for a Main Street Clean-up, please call the Borough office with name and contact information if you’d like to support this effort.
The borough is seeking bids for repairs to sidewalks on Center Street and South Main Street, should have for the next meeting.

The next Council Meeting will be held on Monday, May 3rd, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT:
Councilman Scalzo made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Councilwoman DeGonzague, the motion carried with all in favor. The meeting ended at 6:59 p.m.
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